## GPI Reports for July 13, 2025

VACANT: Vice Chair, Outreach, Events, Region 7 Reps-3/ Alts-2, WSBC Delegates-2 / Alts-2

### Chair (Ro M.): June Accomplishments

- Reviewed bylaw edits with the Executive Board for GPI review
- Assembled ad hoc committee to address reorganization and established a schedule
- Changed storage locker access from keyed lock to combination lock
- Requested funds from Region 7 to partially pay for transit advertising

# Chair (Ro M.): July Goals

- Review bylaw edits with GPI
- Begin reorganization discussions 7/18

### Treasurer (Dee C.): June Report

- Current financial spreadsheet available at https://gpioa.org/docs/gpimtgs/2025/2506Financials.pdf
- Financial Facts: Report Date: July 7, 2025 GPI July 13, 2025 GPI Meeting

0	Current Balance:	\$ 9,765.13
0	June Contributions:	\$ 962.16
0	June Receipts vs Expenses:	\$ 209.14
0	2025 Contributions YTD:	\$ 3,275.05
0	Receipts vs Expenses YTD:	\$ -1,344.41
0	Average Contribution Per Month YTD:	\$ 544.36
0	Unrestricted Fund Balance:	\$ 4,981.13

# Secretary (Sheree C): June Accomplishments

- Routine: Set up and prepared July meeting documents
- Frank G. responded to email requests for meeting information as of October 2024.
  - o 2025- 0 Jan, 0 Feb, 2 March, 0 April, 2 May, 1 June
- Shirley checked voicemail & sent out meeting packets as of June 2024.
  - o 2025- 2 Jan, 0 Feb, 6 March, 3 April, 1 May, 5+1 June

#### Secretary (Sheree C): July Goals

Assist Treasurer with bank duties regarding Scholarship CD

### 12th Step Within (Debbie B): June Accomplishments

- No Committee meeting to be rescheduled.
- Flyer created for Sponsorship workshop event and sent to Jess. Now posted on GPIOA website.
- There were no requests concerning Temporary Sponsors: Newcomers' First Twelve Days. A link is available on our website. Contact 12 Step Within chair if you need help.

### 12th Step Within (Debbie B): July Goals

- Hold committee meeting in July (date to be determined). Continue work on sponsorship workshop event
- Seek out meetings interested in having a "Recovery from Relapse" meeting.

#### Speaker's Bureau (Liv S.): June Accomplishments

• In June there were no requests for the list and there were no additions.

#### Speaker's Bureau (Liv S.): July Goals

- The goal continues to be to increase the number of speakers on the list.
- Efforts were made to recruit a new Speakers Bureau Person for the next year. There has been no definite interest shown so far.

# VOR Editor (Beth A.): June Accomplishments

- The VOR 2025 Quarter 3 draft was sent to the VOR committee for proofreading and editing feedback.
- Appropriate edits and corrections were made.

- Completed final draft and alerted webmaster.
- A new draft of the 4th quarter VOR edition was started on the theme of the OA Responsibility Pledge.

# **VOR Editor (Beth A.): July Goals**

- The 2025 Q3 issue was sent out on July 1st on the theme "Binge Eating."
- Research sources such as Lifeline articles, other intergroup newsletters, <u>OA.org</u> for articles related to the theme of the 2025 Quarter 4 VOR edition, to finish typing up the issue by September 15th.
- Research Pixabay for copyright-compliant photos to match theme and season for inclusion in Q4 VOR edition.
- Please send any submission for 2025 VOR on the theme of the "OA Responsibility Pledge" to <a href="mailto:vor\_editor@gpioa.org">vor\_editor@gpioa.org</a> by September 15, 2025. You may request to be anonymous. Please use the following questions as a starting point for inspiration: Describe how you live out this pledge in your recovery. What does this pledge mean to you and why? How have you used the pledge to help others? Why would you be responsible and for what? When do you find the pledge to be most beneficial?

# Region 7 Representative (Kristi K.): June Accomplishments

- Attended a meeting of the Region 7 Twelve Step Within and Intergroup Renewal Committee on 6/8/25.
  - Submitted meeting notes to the committee chair and board liaison
  - In an effort to reach IGs that didn't attend the most recent Assembly I:
    - Worked with R7 Corresponding and Recording Secretaries to make minor revisions to the IG Contact Sheet
    - Reached out to meeting contacts in the Lackawanna IG area

# Region 7 Representative (Kristi K.): July Goals

• Familiarize myself with another Twelve Step Within or Intergroup Renewal resource to share at the August GPI meeting.

# World Service Delegate: Patricia S.: June Accomplishments

- Sent homework for subcommittee to chair before the meeting
- Attended Bylaws Handbook subcommittee June 24th.
- Next meeting: July 22 at 7 pm. Not able to attend; on vacation

#### World Service delegate Patricia S.: July Goals

- Check on assignment for subcommittee meeting in August
- Attend next Bylaws committee meeting 7/9/25 at 6 pm
- Bylaws handbook subcommittee: 7/22/25 at 7 pm EDT (4th Tue) on vacation
- WSBC final report expected at the end of August. To prepare my report for September GPI?

#### GPI Webmaster Special Worker (Jessica F): June Accomplishments

- Started groundwork for GPI YouTube channel
- Researched ways to make GPI website easier to maintain and synchronize with social media as a part of GPI's reorganization
- All other routine duties completed, nothing more to report

# GPI Webmaster Special Worker (Jessica F): July Goals

- All goals as health permits
- Add Highlights to the top of our Instagram page with F2F Meetings & basic information, if that feature is still an option
- Work with Exec Board to complete contingency planning and secure GPI documentation
- (ongoing) Move publicly available archive documents to GPI website from google as appropriate
- (ongoing) Work with Secretary & Treasurer to consolidate google archives into nonprofit google address
- (future goal) review GPI physical documents & scan for online archive